A Message from NAWJ President

Hon. Fernande (Nan) R.V. Duffly

Greetings Members,

During September I continued my efforts to inform as many people as possible about NAWJ and how vital membership support is to advancing our mission. At the invitation of VA member Eileen Olds, I attended the American Judges Association annual meeting and conference in Maui, joining several other NAWJ members (including our past president Sandy Thompson) in celebrating the end of Eileen's presidency of AJA, and congratulating incoming AJA president Tam Nomoto Schumann, our member from CA. University of Hawaii Law School Dean Avi Soifer expressed enthusiastic support for a possible NAWJ event in Hawaii. In anticipation of my trip, our wonderful Hawaii member, Simone Polak, was instrumental in planning a reception for Hawaii's women judges. The challenge of gathering judges from the several islands was met by calling upon Hawaii Supreme Court Chief Justice, Ron Moon (whom I had earlier met at the Conference of Chief Justices), to host the event. With the assistance of Chief Justice Moon's incredible staff, NAWJ provided a veritable feast of Asian/Pacific rim delicacies for twenty judges at the historic Courthouse in Honolulu, including the Chief Justice and two other NAWJ members from Hawaii, Betty Vitousek and Harriet Holt. The importance of personal outreach was underscored when more than one judge revealed that she had not previously heard of NAWJ but was impressed by what I told them about our wonderful organization. 

Back in Massachusetts, I participated in Harvard Law School's four day Women's Leadership Summit, and moderated a panel, "Feeding the Pipeline: Strategies for Training and Retaining Women," that focused on a topic related to one of NAWJ's focal issues this year, strategies to address attrition of women and minorities from law firm practice. 

I left the conference to fly to The Hague, Netherlands, to participate in the Sir Richard May Seminars on International Law and International Courts, joining several NAWJ members and one IAWJ member from Argentina, among the over 30 participants invited to attend. (Invitations to the NAWJ contingent were extended through Arline Pacht, who is on the Board of The International Judicial Academy which conducts the seminars and, in my case, also through my chief justice, NAWJ member Phillip Rapoza, who served as the chief international judge on the Special Panels for Serious Crimes, the UN-established war crimes tribunal in East Timor). The lectures were informative and thought-provoking.  This was an incredible opportunity to visit all of the international courts and to learn from so many people steeped in international law. Linda Murnane organized a dinner for some members of NAWJ's group (including, in addition to me, Vanessa Ruiz, Cathy Hollenberg Serrette and Ramona Garrett); we joined her and several judges and others serving in chambers for two international criminal courts, and shared ideas and developed rapport. Vanessa, Cathy and I also met for lunch with a large number of the legal interns working in the courts. We did not stop there but, invoking the vitally important support that NAWJ membership provides for judicial colleagues around the world, convinced several participants to join or rejoin NAWJ. 

It is hard to believe that this amazing year will soon come to a close, as I pass the baton to our incoming President La Tia Martin, whose deep leadership experience and commitment to NAWJ will stand her in good stead as she leads NAWJ through potentially turbulent financial waters in the coming year. I sincerely hope that you will join me in Portland, Oregon, October 15-19, 2008 for "my" conference. The educational lineup is among the best I have seen at any conference; you won't want to miss this chance to be exposed to amazing seminars, meet with new and old friends and visit the beautiful and vibrant city.  I look forward to seeing you in Portland!
THE NAWJ 30TH ANNIVERSARY ANNUAL CONFERENCE IS RIGHT AROUND THE CORNER!!
"Keeping The Promise………"

October 15-19, 2008
The full conference agenda will be emailed to you in a separate email to ensure that this update is not blocked by your spam filter.
You can register for the conference on-line at www.nawj.org or by replying to this email and requesting a registration form.
Economic times are tough so NAWJ is waiving the late fee.
Judge Bernice Bouie Donald received the inaugural Liberty Award presented by the TIPS section during the ABA annual meeting.
The award was presented on Ellis Island

NCSC Publication Announcement-Performance Measurement of Drug Courts:  The State of the Art

Dear Colleague:


The National Center for State Courts (NCSC) is pleased to provide you with the latest Statewide Technical Assistance Bulletin, Performance Measurement of Drug Courts:  The State of the Art.  The link to this publication is http://www.ncsconline.org/D_Consult/StatewideTAs/StatewideTABulletin_6.pdf

Measuring the performance of drug courts, and helping drug courts compete with the existing priorities of the judicial system for limited resources, is the topic of this Bulletin. Through funding from the Bureau of Justice Assistance, NCSC brings courts up-to-date on its work in the development of Statewide Performance Measurement Systems for drug courts. 


Drug courts emerged as a reform of courts’ traditional practice of treating drug-addicted offenders in a strictly punitive fashion.  Drug courts must justify their use of the limited resources provided to state court systems by demonstrating that those resources are used efficiently and that the courts are producing the desired outcomes in participants.  This need makes performance measurement crucial to the future of drug courts.  In Performance Measurement of Drug Courts:  The State of the Art, NCSC:

· Describes efforts to measure the performance of trial courts and assess their applicability to the measurement of drug court performance; 

· Describes recent innovations in the area of drug court performance measurement;

· Describes statewide performance measurement systems for drug courts that have been developed by NCSCS with BJA funding; 

· Describes the results of a survey of state drug court administrators to assess the states’ efforts to develop statewide performance measurement systems for their drug courts; and 

· Develops conclusions and recommendations about the state of performance measurement of drug courts and how to improve it.


We hope that you find this publication useful in your work and in your court environment.

Sincerely,

Dawn Marie Rubio, J.D.

Principal Court Management Consultant


National Center for State Courts 
Court Consulting Services 
707 17th Street, Suite 2900 
Denver, CO 80202 
Phone (303)293-3063  Fax (303)296-9007
drubio@ncsc.org
